		關西高中 107	學年第二學期		分數欄					
吉	調	·····································		朝中考卷	附卡	10. () To go to a college or	not to go to a college, it a	ll on you.	
]:統單 U19-U24 &			雙面	`	(A) invents	(B) depends	(C) rewards	(D) presents
班級: <u></u> 園	班級: 園/畜/工/家/三丙/三丁 座號: 姓名:					11. () We should energy as much as we can to protect the environment.			
座	座號及答案請劃正確、清楚,否則不予計分					(A) conserve	(B) achieve	(C) integrate	(D) repeat	
	、統	單字彙與同義詞選	擇(每題2分,	共40分)		12. () For Eric, the first	in life is to fulfill his d	ream instead of mak	ing money.
1.	() When travelling abro	oad, I always	with local vendors	s to get a better price.		(A) community	(B) similarity	(C) priority	(D) society
		(A) bargain	(B) inflate	(C) offer	(D) attend	13. () So far, no creatures ha	ave been found on	Mars(火星).	
2.	() The workers in this f	factory were	_ for receiving extre	mely low payment.		(A) livable	(B) alive	(C) lively	(D) live
		(A) expanded	(B) expended	(C) exploited	(D) exploded	14. () Mr. Wu had gone thro	ough a <u>rough</u> time years ag	go. But now he is a s	uccessful cook.
3.	() Amy is a demanding	geater. She only eats	types of ve	egetables.		(A) creative	(B) rapid	(C) smooth	(D) difficult
		(A) accidental	(B) miserable	(C) whole	(D) particular	15. () ASUS is a company w	which mainly focuses on p	roducing cellphones	and computers.
4.	() Even though the task	x was, John	didn't give up and v	won the prize.		(A) manufacturing	(B) simplifying	(C) reserving	(D) comparing
		(A) concerning	(B) cheerful	(C) challenging	(D) careful	16. () The teacher is mad be	cause he is <u>constantly</u> int	errupted by the talka	tive students.
5.	() The plan Allen just p	proposed was	None of us know	s how it works.		(A) commonly	(B) continually	(C) confidently	(D) culturally
		(A) virus	(B) various	(C) vogue	(D) vague	17. () The students will norr	nally feel <u>stressed</u> while p	preparing for importa	int examinations.
6.	() People can c	old toys and clothes t	o the organization to	help the poor.		(A) complicated	(B) limited	(C) relaxed	(D) pressured
		(A) distribute	(B) donate	(C) mix	(D) own	18. () Ted has made a great	progress in his career. He	is now a manager in	his department.
7.	() A Swedish(瑞典的)	student a mo	ovement about clima	te change.		(A) imagination	(B) advertisement	(C) improvement	(D) medication
		(A) discouraged	(B) scared	(C) launched	(D) ridiculed	19. () My boss is a friendly	person. We just had a <u>deli</u>	ghtful discussion ab	out the new project.
8.	() The little boy keeps	his and has	never told lies to his	s parents.		(A) pleasant	(B) possible	(C) partial	(D) polite
		(A) promise	(B) symptom	(C) empire	(D) report	20. () Please don't <u>disturb</u>	me while I'm working. I n	eed to pay attention	to my job.
9.	() Since the habitat has	been over develope	d, polar bears have b	ecome		(A) remember	(B) gather	(C) care	(D) bother
		(A) endangered	(B) enormous	(C) envious	(D) equipped					

高職三年級 1/5 英文閱讀/英文文法

二、對話選擇(每題2分,共10分)

21. ()A: Oops! I left the file at the office!
B: No way. Mr. Lee just reminded us about it.
A: ______. It's too late for me to go back after all.
B: Mr. Lee will definitely be very angry.
A: Probably.

(A) I will put it into consideration.

(B) It's none of my business.

(C) That doesn't make sense to me at all.

(D) There isn't much I can do.

(adapted from106 統測)

22. ()A: What's today's headlines?

B: Mayday's concert was canceled.

A: _____.

B: You bet. I have been looking forward to it for months.

A: Cheer up. Maybe they will soon hold another one.

(A) It sounds like that you're not into music.

(B) I am not very interested in pop music actually.

(C) You must feel terribly disappointed.

(D) Does the band consist of five talented members?

(adapted from106 統測)

23. ()A: Did you see Jane's new hair cut? It suits her so nicely.

B: You're right. She looks professional with the new look.

A: I'm consider having the same style.

B: _____

A: Good idea! Let's ask Jane for the phone number.

(A) How about making an appointment this weekend?

(B) I don't prefer the current style of fashion.

(C) What if she is actually not a specialist?

(D) You will never know what may happen in the end.

(adapted from105統測)

24. ()A: Gosh, my hand really hurts. I'm not used to writing with a pen.B: Me neither. I hardly write anything by hand these days.A: I don't know why there are still some companies asking for a hand-written

job application?

B: _____.

(A) There must be people who are good at making handcrafts.

(B) Maybe it's because handwriting shows one's characteristics.

(C) It may probably be the time to quit the job.

(D) I know how to make you feel better.

(adapted from 107 大考英聽示範例題)

25. () A: What's that long face for? Don't tell me it's the Monday blues.

B: Not really. My roommate and I had a big fight last Saturday night.

A: _____.

B: I thought so, too. Anyway, I will move out if we don't make up.

(A) What a shame. I wished I had apologized first.

(B) What a coincident. I was on the same flight.

(C) How smart he is. I never thought that he could win.

(D) How come? I thought you got along with each other pretty well.

(adapted from 107 大考英聽示範例題

高職三年級 2/5 英文閱讀/英文文法

三、綜合測驗(每題2分,共20分)

(A.) The pineapple, a delicious tropical fruit, has been valued for centuries not only for its distinct and unique taste, but also for its healthy and medical benefits. But pineapples can also be a fashionable fruit: Pineapple leaves can <u>26</u> a alternative for leather. The idea was developed when a Spanish designer travelling to the Philippines <u>27</u> a traditional Filipino shirt woven together with the fibers of pineapple leaves. After five years of research, she created a material from pineapple leaves which, like real leather, can be used for making bags, shoes, and <u>28</u> products. It is an eco-friendly and biodegradable fiber. This eco-friendly leather has clear advantages for the environment, compared to real leather. It requires fewer <u>29</u>, making it safer for the workers in factories. Its manufacture also leaves a smaller carbon footprint. In addition, the leftover material can even be used as a natural fertilizer back in the pineapple fields. <u>30</u> its low cost, this innovative material is already being used by many leading fashion companies to make their products.

(adapted from 108 學測)

26. () (A) serve as	(B) turn out	(C) bring out	(D) lead to
27. () (A) observing	(B) to observe	(C) observed	(D) observation
28. () (A) others	(B) another	(C) the other	(D) other
29. () (A) chemicals	(B) symptoms	(C) researches	(D) reductions
30. () (A) In contrast to	(B) Due to	(C) In order to	(D) Look forward to

(**B.**) On 23 June 2016, UK adults made a historic <u>31</u>. They voted in favor of leaving European Union (EU), which is called Brexit, made up of the words 'Britain' and 'exit'. The EU was set up after World War II with the idea that if countries work together, they are

<u>32</u> to go to war again. Members in EU have to pay billions of membership fees annually. But in contrast, they can share a "single market,"<u>33</u> that people and goods can travel accross countries without visa and checking. Since then, no country has ever left the EU. So why did UK want to leave all of a sudden? It's because that people in UK feel that they have been losing control over their own affairs and laws. Also, the fees they expend do not seem to

<u>34</u>. However, UK will not officially leave EU until 29 March 2019 since the whole leaving process normally takes two years after *Article 50* (布里斯本條約第50條) is put into practice. To successfully separate from each other, several deals <u>35</u> by UK's Prime Minister(首相) Theresa May and her party. Whether the *Parliament(議會) will approve the latest deal? No one can be certain about that.*

(adapted from BBC News, RTE News, and Independent News)

31. () (A) production	(B) decision	(C) organization	(D) interruption	
32. () (A) dislike	(B) unlike	(C) unlikely	(D) alike	
33. () (A) that means	(B) meant	(C) meaning	(D) which is meant	
34. () (A) take turns	(B) run out	(C) in demand	(D) pay off	
35. () (A) are proposing		(B) have been proposed		
	(C) to propose		(D) have been proposing		

(A.)

Spend Your Stay In Luxury! Check In to the Midtown Hotel!

The Midtown Hotel has recently been remodeled to maximize comfort and convenience for our guests. Get your exercise or simply relax in our new indoor pool. Visit our newly-open gift shop to pick up special locally made products. Luxury at an affordable price awaits you at the Midtown Hotel!

Promotional Offer

Present this advertisement when you check in for a stay of three nights or more and receive an additional night's stay

AT NO EXTRA CHARGE!

(Offer expires December 31, 2019)

(adapted from New TOEIC Basic Reading)

- 36. () What is the purpose of the advertisement?
 - (A) To announce a new hotel's opening on December 31(B) To describe the hotel's new attractions(C) To invite some guests to a dinner in a local restaurant
 - (D) To inform guests of upcoming reconstruction
- 37. () What does the advertisement allow guests to do?
 (A) Receive a special gift from its gift shop
 (B) Swim in the pool free of charge
 (C) Buy some luxuries with promotional discount.
 - (D) Save money on one more night

(**B.**) Angelfish, often found in the warm seas and coral reefs(珊瑚礁), are among the most brightly colored fish of the ocean. Brilliant colors and stripes form amazing patterns on their body. These patterns actually help the fish to hide from danger. At night, when these fish become inactive, their colors may become pale. Often, the young ones are differently colored than the adults. Some scientists believe that the color difference between the young and the old indicates their different social positions.

Another interesting fact about angelfish is that they have an <u>occupation</u> in the fish world. Most of them act as cleaners for other fish and pick dead tissue(身體組織) from their bodies. This is not their food, though. Their diet consists mainly of sponge and algae(藻類).

One particular kind of angelfish, the blackspot angelfish, has a special capability that allows it to change gender from female to male. However, the change is not made at random; it happens for a specific reason. Angelfish live in groups, and each group has one male fish, which is blue in color, and four female fish, which are yellow. The male angelfish is the strongest and largest member of the group. He is the one who leads and looks after the females. When the male dies, the group needs a new "security guard." This is when the largest female in the group begins to change in appearance. She begins to grow larger in size, and after a week, she starts changing color, from yellow to blue. Slowly, her behavior toward the other fish also changes. She begins behaving like a male. Two weeks later, black stripes appear on her body, indicating the gender change is complete. She is now completely male! (adapted from 108 PM)

- 38. () What does the article mainly talk about?(A) The functions and meanings of colors on angelfish
 - (B) The introduction of various creatures living in coral reefs
 - (C) A research on how global warming affects marine system
 - (D) A report about what causes fish to lose their colors
- 39. () Which of the following statements is <u>true</u> about angelfish?(A) The colors of the fish become shinier at night.
 - (B) The color of angelfish is a mixture of blue and yellow.
 - (C) The adult fish and the young ones do not share equal social positions.
 - (D) There are more male than female in the group of Angelfish.

- 40. () According to the article, the meaning of "<u>occupation</u>" is closer to _____
 (A) operation (B) activity
 (C) job (D) hobby
- 41. () According to the passage, what causes angelfish to have gender change?
 - (A) Dangers to the group
 - (B) The birth of young angelfish
 - (C) Changes in the fish's diet
 - (D) The loss of the leading male

(C.) Can you tell if the news you are reading is true or fake? With easy access to the Internet, people receive mass amounts of information every day, and rumors spread like wildfire before they are confirmed. To deal with the problem of fake news, the British Broadcasting Corporation (*BBC*) is launching an educational program that aims to teach secondary students in the United Kingdom how to tell the differences between real and fake news.

BBC collaborated with the University of Salford on a year-long project to see how well British children between the ages of 9 and 14 could identify fake news. Their research showed that even though most of these students had heard about fake news before, many of them had trouble distinguishing between real and fake when it came to news stories. The program, which will launch in March this year, will include teaching from BBC journalists, and students both in schools and online will be taught how to distinguish the news they receive. They want to ensure that teenagers can be equipped with the knowledge to avoid being deceived by misinformation. Up to 1,000 schools will **derive** benefit from this program.

"There's more information than ever before," said James Harding, director of BBC News, "some of it is old news. Some of it is half truths. Some of it is just lies. And it's harder than ever to tell what's true and what's not." This new program intends to enable people to make better choices not only about the news they consume, but also in their lives. (adapted from Sanmin Publisher, Theodore Pigott, special correspondent)

- 42. () What may be the best title for this passage?
 - (A) Dream to become international journalists? Learn from students!
 - (B) Fake news: A popular star in the news industry
 - (C) Be cautious while reading! A new program to help students identify fake news
 - (D) What a shame. Leading social media companies fail to improve the quality of user privacy.
- 43. () What caused the BBC to start its program to educate students about fake news?
 (A) To make sure that these young students would enter BBC in the future.
 (B) To do a news story about young students and the rise of "fake news."
 - (C) Parents in the UK requested the government to launch this program.
 - (D) Their study showed that many students had trouble telling real news from fake news.
- 44. () According to the article, the meaning of "derive" is close to ______
 (A) gain (B) arouse
 (C) conserve (D) strengthen
- 45. () According to the passage, which of the following about the BBC's new program is <u>true</u>?
 (A) The University of Salford will also attend the program.
 (B) The program will start from March 2019.
 - (C) The reporters who wrote fake news have to attend the program.
 - (D) Students worldwide can sign up for the program.